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Citizens Advisory Committee
MINUTES

	
	
	

	
	DATE
	

	
	Friday, April 6, 2018
	

	
	
	

	The regular meeting of the Citizens Advisory Committee held Friday, April 6, 2018, at the Merced County Association of Governments conference room located at 369 W. 18th Street, Merced, California, was called to order by Chair Robert McLaughlin at 8:33 a.m.

	
	
	

	MEMBERS PRESENT
	
	STAFF PRESENT
	
	

	Alan Arnold, Construction 
	Matt Fell, Senior Planner

	Harlan Dake, Education
	Ty Phimmasone, Transportation Planner

	Jose Delgadillo, Citizen at Large, Vice Chair
	Patrick Pittenger, Executive Director

	Ron Price, Water/Irrigation
	Joy Young, Administrative Assistant II

	Roscoe (Jack) Jackson, Citizen at Large
	

	Jack Lemen, Citizen at Large
	

	Robert McLaughlin, Healthcare, Chair
	

	Patricia Ramos-Anderson, Economic Development
	
	

	Paul Ward, Commerce/Finance
	
	

	
	
	

	MEMBERS ABSENT
	
	

	Robert Morse, Citizen at Large 
	

	Paul Villarreal, Goods Movement
	
	

	Vacant, Agriculture
	

	Vacant, Citizen at Large	
	

	Vacant, Engineering
	

	Vacant, Real Estate 
	

	Vacant, Small Business
	

	Vacant, Student
	

	
	

	OTHERS PRESENT
	
	

	None
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	

	
	
	






		

	
	

	1.
	Introductions

	
	

	
	Chair, Robert McLaughlin called the meeting to order.

	
	

	2.
	Public Comment

	
	 

	
	None.

	
	

	3.
	Minutes of the March 2, 2018, Citizens Advisory Committee meeting

	
	

	
	Jack Jackson moved to approve the minutes of the March 2, 2018, Citizens Advisory Committee meeting.

	
	Seconded by Patricia Ramos-Anderson.

	
	MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

	
	

	4.
	Oral Report - Transportation Planning Update

	
	

	
	Senior Planner, Matt Fell gave the Transportation Planning update and discussed the following projects: 

	
	· SR 99  Livingston Widening Project
· SHOPP - recently adopted 2018 Plan

	
	· Resurfacing Projects on SR 99 in Atwater and Merced
· Proposition 69 - will be on the June ballot
· Pavement Management - data has been collected for the County and is being compiled at this time.

	
	

	
	Harlan Dake asked about the status of the Campus Parkway Project.  Associate Planner, Ty Phimmasone responded that a bid should go out soon for segment 2 of the project and sometime in the fall segment 3 should be ready.

	
	

	
	Patricia Ramos-Anderson asked about the data collection process in the unincorporated areas such as Santa Nella and Dos Palos where some of the roads are not paved.  Executive Director, Patrick Pittenger stated that all locally owned roads have had data collected from them.  Associate Planner, Ty Phimmasone stated that a detailed report will be given and staff will bring the information back to the committees and the board. 

	
	

	
	Alan Arnold asked if any of the funding sources discussed include bridge repair/replacement funding.  Mr. Fell responded that yes, some funding from SHOPP has emergency funding programed into it and there are other funding sources such as FEMA. 

	
	

	
	Patricia Ramos-Anderson asked about the bridge repair on Highway 33.  Mr. Fell responded that this concern would be a good one to report using the Caltrans online reporting tool.

	
	

	5.
	Measure V Implementation Update

	
	

	[bookmark: _Hlk487464851]
	Senior Planner, Matt Fell gave an update on Measure V Implementation stating that Measure V is on track with meeting or exceeding the estimated revenue as projected.  Mr. Fell stated that a portion of revenue from Measure V is dedicated to Transit to provide free fares to seniors, veterans and ADA eligible individual with disabilities. Mr. Fell stated that the Citizens Oversight Committee will meet on a quarterly basis to review local expenditure reports submitted by the jurisdictions.

	
	

	
	

	6.
	Unmet Transit Needs Finding of Fact FY 18-19

	
	

	
	Senior Planner, Matt Fell stated that several public hearings took place and that data and comments from the public hearings were compiled into a report and the Social Services Transportation Advisory Council recommended that there are no unmet transit needs that are reasonable to meet at this time. 

	
	

	
	Patricia Ramos-Anderson moved to recommend the MCAG Governing Board:

	
	a.
	Adopt Resolution No. 2018/04-19-01 with a finding of fact that there are no unmet transit needs that are reasonable to meet; and

	
	b.
	Approve the Unmet Transit Needs FY 2018-2019 Analysis and Recommendations Report.

	
	Seconded by Harlan Dake.

	
	MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

	
	

	
	Jose Delgadillo asked about bus shelters and thanked Transit for installations in North Merced. Mr. Delgadillo also asked about the status of bus shelter installations in South Merced. Executive Director, Patrick Pittenger stated that the bus shelter installation process actually began on the south side of the City of Merced and now they are working on the north side installations. 

	
	

	
	Jose Delgadillo asked about bus drivers and why some are working an extended schedule. Mr. Pittenger responded that National Express is our contractor for bus operators and that they are working hard at hiring and training more bus operators. 

	
	

	
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Patricia Ramos-Anderson stated concern that the wages of bus operators is too low and that it could potentially be a burden on taxpayers.  Mr. Pittenger responded that Transit does not receive any direct funding from county taxes. 

	
	

	
	Jose Delgadillo thanked Natalia Austin for her detailed report stating that a lot of hard work went into compiling all of the comments and information collected at the public hearings. 

	
	

	7.
	Local Transportation Fund Apportionment for Fiscal Year 2018-2019

	
	

	
	Senior Planner, Matt Fell discussed the proposed LTF apportionment schedule as well as the distribution to the local jurisdictions.  The proposed apportionment would create a reserve for future passenger rail needs.

	
	

	
	Patricia Ramos-Anderson moved to recommend the MCAG Governing Board adopt Resolution 2018/04-19-02 approving the Local Transportation Fund apportionment schedule for Fiscal Year 2018/19 and authorize staff to forward the claim forms to the local jurisdictions.

	
	Seconded by Jack Lemen.

	
	MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

	
	

	[bookmark: _Hlk487462745]8.
	Regional Rail Planning Update

	
	

	
	Senior Planner, Matt Fell gave a brief update on the Regional Rail Planning stating that Amtrak is beginning their Morning Express Service on May 7th and that means that passengers can board the train in Merced at 5:20 a.m. and arrive in Sacramento at 7:46 a.m. for a roundtrip price of $46.

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	9.
	Information/Discussion Only 

	
	

	
	a.
	CAC Highlights of the March 2, 2018 meeting

	
	b.
	Sign-up sheet for CAC representative to the MCAG Governing Board meetings - 2018

	 
	c.
	CAC Calendar - 2018 

	
	d.
	CAC Attendance Roster - 2018

	
	e.
	MCAG Governing Board minutes - March 22, 2018

	
	f.
	MCAG Newsletter - March 2018

	
	g.
	Calendar of Meetings, Conference and Events

	
	h.
	Bike to Work Month - Dibs

	
	

	
	So noted.

	
	

	10.
	Announcements

	
	

	
	Executive Director, Patrick Pittenger stated that Stacie Dabbs and Jose Delgadillo will be joining him on the One Voice trip to Washington D.C. and that they would not be at the May CAC meeting.

	
	

	
	

	
	THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS OF THE CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE, THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 9:32 a.m. 
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